THE JASPER COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD MET ON MONDAY, MAY 6, 2024, AT 11:40 A.M. AT THE JASPER COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT, CASA MEETING ROOM, WITH THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS PRESENT:  JEFFREY DEYOUNG (CHAIRMAN), JAMES WALSTRA (VICE CHAIRMAN), AND REIN BONTREGER (MEMBER).  ALSO, PRESENT WERE VINCE URBANO (SURVEYOR) AND RHONDA ELDRIDGE (SECRETARY).  ABSENT WAS:  JACOB AHLER (ATTORNEY), JACK HABERLIN (ENGINEER).  

	Chairman, Jeffrey DeYoung, called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF THE APRIL 1, 2024 MEETING MINUTES

	Jim Walstra made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 1, 2024 meeting. Rein Bontreger seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _Hlk160458618]LATERAL #3 TO DEHAAN DITCH #190 – VARIANCE REQUEST CONTINUATION

[bookmark: _Hlk160451917]	During the March 4, 2024 drainage board meeting, the Drainage Board Secretary presented a drawing for landowner, Donald Galligan, requesting a variance for the purpose of constructing a garage within the seventy-five foot drainage right-of-way of the Lateral #3 to DeHaan Ditch #190 county regulated drain.  After a brief discussion by the drainage board members, it was determined James Walstra would like the opportunity to look at the area in which Galligan is proposing to build a garage within the seventy-five foot drainage right-of-way prior to the April 1, 2024 drainage board meeting.  

	James Walstra stated he and the Surveyor had a chance to view the area in which Donald Galligan is proposing to construct a garage.  Walstra and Urbano stated they were in agreement of not allowing a garage being constructed within the seventy-five foot drainage easement.

	James Walstra made a motion to deny the request by Donald Galligan to construct a garage within the seventy-five foot drainage easement of the Lateral #3 to DeHaan Ditch #190.  Rein Bontreger seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

LATERAL #1 TO DEHAAN #190 – CULVERT PLACEMENT REQUEST
	KEVIN DEYOUNG – LANDOWNER

	Vince Urbano stated landowner, Kevin DeYoung requested the installation of a culvert between two parcels of land which are owned by his mother, Vicki Lee DeYoung Rev Tr, on the Lateral #1 to DeHaan Ditch #190 county regulated drain located at Section 21, Township 32, Range 7 in Keener Township.

	Urbano stated it would be his recommendation to allow DeYoung to install a seven foot culvert between the two parcels of land as requested on the Lateral #1 to DeHaan Ditch #190.

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to allow landowner, Kevin DeYoung to install a seven foot culvert between the two parcels of land which are owned by his mother, Vicki Lee DeYoung Rev Tr, on the Lateral #1 to DeHaan Ditch #190 as requested.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.




NISOURCE – UTILITY O&M

	The Surveyor stated NiSource is planning on completing utility maintenance on three existing aerial crossings.  There will be minimal to no disturbance on the existing infrastructure.

	NiSource provided pictures for the existing crossings and advised they do not have engineering surrounding this type of work and will not be replacing anything.  Each profile is at or above grade – straight line across each resource and will remain as such.

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to approve the proposed utility maintenance on the three existing aerial crossings as presented.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

CARPENTER CREEK – SURFINTERNET - PERMIT:  RMTNIN01.SA01-24

	The Surveyor presented plans by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA01-24 in which they will be crossing Carpenter Creek county regulated drain in the town of Remington.  

	James Walstra made a motion to approve crossing Carpenter Creek in the town of Remington by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA01-24 as presented.  Rein Bontreger seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

CARPENTER CREEK – SURFINTERNET – PERMIT:  RMTNIN01.SA09-24

	The Surveyor presented plans by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA09-24 in which they will be crossing Carpenter Creek county regulated drain in the town of Remington.  

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to approve crossing Carpenter Creek in the town of Remington by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA09-24 as presented.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

REMINGTON TILE #184 – SURFINTERNET – PERMIT:  RMTNIN01-SA06-24
	
	The Surveyor presented plans by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA06-24 in which they will be crossing the Remington Tile #184 county regulated drain in several locations in the town of Remington.  

	James Walstra made a motion to approve crossing the Remington Tile #184 in the town of Remington by SurfInternet – Permit:  RMTNIN01.SA06-24 as presented.  Rein Bontreger seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

OTHER BUSINESS:

WANDA MAXWELL – DRAINAGE ISSUES

	Vince Urbano stated he has corresponded with landowner, Wanda Maxwell, several times regarding drainage issues she is experiencing on her property located at Section 9, Township 29, Range 6 in Barkley Township.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Urbano stated several years ago County Road 400 West, near the Maxwell property, was washing out due to the natural flow of water from the South. According to Maxwell, the county highway department, at that time, installed culverts to help with the washing out of County Road 400 West.  Maxwell is now requesting the removal of the culverts, as she believes they are creating her property to take on the water.  Urbano stated he explained to Maxwell the removal of the culverts would cause damage to the neighbor’s driveway and property.  Urbano stated the Surveyor’s office would not be able to help with this issue, as there are no county regulated drains in the area of her property.

	Jeff DeYoung stated he had viewed her property and the three eighteen inch culverts under the neighbor’s private driveway.

	Maxwell stated the flooding is causing damage to the foundation of her home and had never had water under her house until the culverts were installed.

	Rein Bontreger inquired if removing the culverts would remedy the flooding issue for Maxwell.  Urbano responded the removal of the culverts would recreate the problem of washing out County Road 400 West.

	Maxwell stated years ago, before the culverts were installed, the county highway departments stated her trees would need to be removed and a tile would need to be installed and ran to the ditch.  However, the county highway department did not remove the trees or run a tile to the ditch, instead they ran a tile across the road, which did not remedy the problem.

	DeYoung suggested removal of the culverts and fix the driveway with the execution of a Hold Harmless Agreement.  With this, if anything happens to the driveway, it becomes a civil matter between the landowners.  DeYoung also suggested chip and seal or pave the section of the road affected by the flow of water to prevent it washing out.

	DeYoung advised Maxwell and landowner, Randy Mullins, to contact a representative from the adjoining property owned by Boilermaker Properties LLC for an onsite meeting with the Surveyor, County Highway Superintendent, and himself to determine the best action to remedy the flooding issues for Maxwell.

REBECCA DEARDORFF – ASSESSMENT ISSUES

	Rebecca Deardorff, landowner, stated she had received her ditch assessment bill for maintenance on two separated forty acre parcels which are being charged for forty-two and forty-three acres.  Deardorff stated she inquired with the drainage board secretary, she was advised the difference in assessment is due to the way the Drainage Board computer system and the Auditor’s office computer system rounds.

	Deardorff inquired if there is a way for the Drainage Board computer system and the Auditor’s office system to coordinate, preventing the rounding issue. 

	The Drainage Board Secretary stated when she sends her Certification and Assessment Roll to the Auditor’s office for collection, they are correct as far as acreage and cost per acre.  However, for many years, there has always been discrepancies and when asked why this happens she is always told it is a rounding issue within the GUTS program.

	Vince Urbano stated he would like to see all departments use the same computer software vendor so these types of issues would be minimalized.  

	DeYoung stated possibly Deardorff should provide the Treasurer’s office the information of the overage being charged and request a refund.

	Deardorff praised the County Highway department for trimming trees at the intersection of County Road 1300 North and 400 East.

	Deardorff inquired if during the open public meeting for the Planning Commission if the proposed ordinances are available at the meeting or prior to the meeting for viewing so she can print them off to review.  Urbano responded the ordinances being proposed should be in the office of Planning and Development prior to the meeting.

ADJOURN

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
